SELECT BOARD MINUTES APRIL 27,2021

MEMBERS PRESENT: Deborah Baker, Philip E. Mazzucco, Charles Rockwell, Thomas Wilson and Linda Montague.

OTHERS PRESENT: Andrea Lenhardt, Donald Lewis, Arlene Bentley, William Meyer, Michael Mateja and Brett Lourie.

Meeting called to order at 6:36 p.m.

TOWN CLERK'S REPORT;

- The land records module has been very effective and has cut the work in half.
 TREASURER'S REPORT:
- 1. NEMRC said that a cash flow sheet is needed.

COMMUNICATIONS:

 Suzanne Moore told Linda that her front fence has been damaged by a Town plow.

OLD BUSINESS:

- Roads are being graded and the sidewalks have been seeded and mulched.
- Michael Mateja of HUB 66 spoke about wiring up highspeed internet, using a pole at the Rupert Street Cemetery. The pole would be about 40 feet high and HUB 66 would pay for it. Motion by Charlie, seconded by Phil to have the pole installed. Motion carried.
- Town Green Committee meets tomorrow night and needs to determine where the kiosk will be placed.
- 4. A heat duct fell in the office. Need to meet with Ed Clark of NBT Architects.
- Bill Meyer gave a CUD update and will be working on an arrangement with Consolidated Communications.
- A hearing for the revised Town Plan is scheduled for May 25th. NEW BUSINESS:
- 1. The Board signed the annual State financial plan for roads.
- 2. Household Hazardous Waste Day is May 8th in Bennington.
- Bids by Peter Pelton of \$200.00 and Eugene Ceglowski \$600.00 to mow the Town Green. Motion by Charlie, seconded by Debbie to accept the Ceglowski bid. Motion carried.
- Orders were signed by the Board.

Motion by Linda, seconded by Charlie to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Montague Select Board Clerk and Co-chair